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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of  Armenia 22 January 2015.

Statement by Norway.

We thank the Armenian delegation for the presentation of their national report. We welcome the National Strategy and Action Plan for Protection of Human Rights, and underline the need for broad participation from civil society in the implementation process. 

We welcome the adoption of the Law on Ensuring Equal Rights and Opportunities for Men and Women. We recommend that a standalone law is adopted to combat domestic violence, so that violence against women will be qualified as a criminal and civil offense subject to prosecution. 

Norway remains concerned about reports on discrimination against vulnerable groups in Armenia, including people with HIV, people with disabilities and the LGBT community. Civil society organizations should be able to work on equal rights issues in an environment free of harassment and hate speech. We recommend that standalone legislation is adopted to combat discrimination. 

Further work is required in order to ensure that positive legislative changes are implemented. In the follow up of the Law on Ensuring Equal Rights and Opportunities for Men and Women, we recommend that concrete efforts are made to increase the representation of women in public decision making processes.
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